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Does anyone in Israel in a position of power truly understand what the expressions “human
rights” and “rule of law” really mean?

Developments  over  the  past  ten  months  in  Gaza  would  suggest  “No,”  that  Israel’s
government, its legal system, and its constitution exist solely to empower the state to do
whatever it wishes, which in the current version includes the genocidal elimination of the
Palestinian people and the theft of their land and property to be incorporated into a Greater
Israel that plausibly will include the already annexed Syrian Golan Heights as well as all of
historic Palestine running from the Jordan River to the Mediterranean Sea.

But even given the fundamental dishonesty over the Jewish state and what it represents,
there is something truly frightening about some recent developments which suggest that
the long running United States government pander to Israel and its presumed interests have
poisoned the chalice, making Americans absolutely complicit in the Israeli war crimes and
other assorted crimes against humanity. And the level of control over Washington by Israel
virtually guarantees that it will only get worse.

I am, of course, referring to the recent state visit of the world’s leading war criminal Prime
Minister Benjamin Netanyahu to Washington, where he was worshipped by both Congress
and the White House alike together with considerable fawning from the heavily Jewish-
influenced media. Netanyahu, to put it succinctly, spoke for an hour in his address to the US
Congress, emitting lie after lie. And the Congress critters responded with an outburst of love
combined with total subservience, delivering 53 standing ovations, close to one per minute.
The  most  exuberant  ovation  occurred  when  Netanyahu  denounced  the  50,000  or  so
demonstrators who surrounded the Capitol building to express their disgust at the Jewish
mass murderer’s presence. Bibi called the protesters, some of whom were pepper-sprayed
and arrested by a heavy police presence including 360 imported New York City Policemen
fresh from their beatings of protesters at Columbia University, “useful idiots paid for by
Iran.” That particular lie produced paroxysms of celebration among the leaping and waving
Congressmen. Given that performance, does anyone need any confirmation that free speech
seems to be off the agenda when it comes to Israel and the clowns who nominally represent
the American people in Washington, who once upon time swore an oath to support the
Constitution, but now consider speaking ill of the Jewish state to be a “hate crime.” Indeed,
bills have been introduced in Congress to that effect.

It  is  interesting to go through his  speech to determine what Netanyahu was trying to
accomplish and what lies he thought he could get away with. Actually, he did nothing but lie
while blaming most of his neighbors, particularly Iran, for the turmoil that Israel has caused
in the Middle East for the past 75 years. And predictably, much of the coverage of the
Netanyahu appearance in the mainstream media on the following day was toothless and
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even laudatory. It generally reflected what was hailed as Bibi’s “fiery speech” that “did not
give an inch” which vowed to continue fighting until “total victory” is achieved. “It’s a clash
between barbarism and civilization. It’s a clash between those who glorify death and those
who sanctify life.” Ironically, Netanyahu was right about the clash of civilization though he
was wrong about who represented which side: Israel backed completely by the US is pure
evil. And the Netanyahu visit should be seen as a call to arms. The Jewish state is struggling
economically and militarily in its war of extermination in Gaza and it knows it is not in any
shape to take on Hezbollah and Iran, so it has decided to let the United States do the heavy
lifting. Reading between the lines on what occurred in meetings with the two presidential
aspirants as well as with a non-compos-mentis Joe Biden, it is clear that Netanyahu expects
American boys and girls to do his fighting for him as well as covering the costs.

American complicity in the genocide in Gaza as well as in two possible wars in Lebanon and
Iran due to the Israeli embrace is a tragedy for all parties involved, but the damage being
done to future generations of American citizens cannot be remedied. Our country has done
many bad things, but this whole hearted alliance with unmitigated evil is a betrayal of the
birthright of every American.

So how low can you go, but the tale of Netanyahu visits Congress was soon joined by
another truly awful story that demonstrates that there is no bottom to the evil in the minds
and hearts of Israel’s leaders as well as among a large majority of the Israeli people, which
Mondoweiss calls a “genocide from above and below.” Few Americans are aware of the
atrocities that occur by virtue of what the Israelis choose to call their legal system. There is
a body of law that is applicable to protect Jews and their interests, but where those interests
collide with those of the native Palestinians, be they Christian or Muslim, only one outcome
is acceptable even when something comparable to a legal procedure takes place. This has
enabled the horrible settlement movement with something like 800,000 Jewish settlers
having stolen Palestinian land and other property and has meant that Palestinians who were
driven from their homes by force when Israel was founded have no ability to return to their
own homes. At its most extreme, severely injuring or even killing a Palestinian, which occurs
regularly, often at the hands of the heavily armed settlers, is a crime that is almost never
prosecuted. To cite only one recent example, Palestinian-America journalist Shireen Abu
Akleh who was wearing a clearly visible journalist vest was shot and killed by an Israeli army
sniper in May 2022. In spite of repeated demands that her murder be fully investigated, no
one was ever identified or punished for the killing. Israel has also killed 20 other journalists
in the past several years with no one being punished. Often Israeli soldiers stand by and
watch crimes involving Jewish perpetrators, never interceding to help the Arab victim. If the
Palestinians resist they are immediately labeled as “terrorists” and have no rights of self-
defense against the occupiers, be they army or nominally civilians.

A story that appeared a week after the Netanyahu visit illustrates perfectly the two-tiered
justice in Israel and the occupied territories. There are currently nearly 10,000 Palestinians
in Israeli prisons, the number having increased sharply since the war against Gaza began.
Many are Gazans, but an increasing number are from the West Bank, which is also being
targeted for “settlement” and eventual annexation. Many are held under what is referred to
as “preventive detention,” in which they are not charged with a crime, do not appear in any
court, and are held at the will  of the Israeli army or police. In jail,  they are frequently
tortured and starved. If they are ever released, they show the signs of the torture and Israeli
human rights groups, among other witnesses, have provided substantial evidence of what is
taking place behind closed doors. Israel soldiers are, for their part, not shy about what they
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do  to  Palestinians,  posting  photos  and  videos  online  of  dead  Palestinians,  torture  in
detention areas, and the gleeful destruction of Gazan homes and property.

The story is as follows: There are a number of detention centers run by the Israeli Army that
are generally used to torture Palestinians prisoners, not in the old fashioned “intelligence”
role to obtain “information,” but just for the entertainment of the soldiers who are the
jailers. Sde Teiman, one such center in the southern Negev desert region, recently made the
news due to a particularly outrageous bit of torture engaged in by ten of the soldiers in
charge of the prisoners. Conditions in Sde Taiman reportedly included

“Electric shocks, amputations due to bad conditions, severe beatings, surgery without
anesthesia, playing loud music until inmates’ ears bleed, deaths due to bad sanitary
conditions, systematic torture and sexual abuse.”

A  Palestinian  from Gaza  was  reported  serially  sodomized  and  otherwise  raped  at  the
detention site using various implements even including a cell phone which was inserted in
the man’s rectum and turned on for the amusement of the Israeli soldiers. The victim also
had a wooden stick inserted in similar fashion and it was believed that he was only one of a
number  of  other  prisoners  who were  treated in  that  same way,  which  appears  to  be
systemic throughout the detention facilities run by the army. The activity was only exposed
when the victim began bleeding heavily both internally and externally and was unable to
walk with a “serious wound in his rectum area”, which may have occurred if or when the
phone was removed from inside of him and he was taken to a hospital where what had
taken place was revealed. The army, somewhat uncharacteristically, sent some military
policemen to the center to detain the soldiers for questioning but the suspects fought back
using pepper spray and building barriers. When nine of the men (one went AWOL) were
eventually taken to a nearby military base at Beit Lid, the MPs were confronted almost
immediately  by  an  angry  crowd  of  civilians,  consisting  largely  of  settlers  and  ultra-
nationalists, led by several Likud party parliamentarians who demanded that the soldiers be
set free. Something like a melee ensued. The unruly crowd chanted its support for torture
and even called for the summary execution of the Palestinian prisoners, which has been an
“option” supported by some in the Netanyahu government.

The rioters were so aggressive that they actually broke into the Israeli military base and
there was considerable support for their actions even coming from Justice Minister Yariv
Levin, who said he was “shocked” to see IDF troops being detained for questioning “in a way
that is suitable for arresting dangerous criminals.” He added that the soldiers were doing a
“holy  job”  at  the  base.  Far-right  Knesset  member  Simcha  Rotman  called  the  troops
“heroes,” instead attacking Israel’s “justice and enforcement systems” for detaining them.

Typically, later in the day, when asked by the press about the rape accusations, US State
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Department Deputy Spokesman Vedant Patel  refused to say whether gang raping and
torturing  Palestinian  prisoners  would  be  considered  a  war  crime,  even  if  conclusively
demonstrated by witnesses and other evidence. Patel explained

“So the reports of abuse are deeply concerning, and we have been clear and consistent
with Israel and the IDF that they need to treat all detainees humanely and with dignity
in accordance with humanitarian law.”

He said that the US was going to let “due process” play out in this case. The western media
that is bothering to cover the story are refusing to even use the word “rape” or “sodomy” in
reference to the allegations,  with the BBC describing how the soldiers  are accused of
“severely mistreating a Palestinian prisoner” while the New York Times prefers to call it
“suspected abuse”.

At the heart of the discussion is the fact that Israel’s Knesset uniquely has a proposed law
that  was  first  formulated  in  2022  by  current  National  Security  Minister  Itamar  Ben-Gvir
which would give automatic immunity to any soldier or policeman who kills or seriously
injures any Palestinian. The immunity does not apply if the victim is a Jew. The law still has
not passed through parliament, but many conservatives in Israel believe it is the guideline
used by the military and judiciary de facto. Ben-Gvir has, in fact, denounced the questioning
of the nine men as “shameful,” adding that the Israeli security establishment should support
the soldiers and “learn from the prison service: light treatment of terrorists is over. Soldiers
need to have our  full  support.”  Ben-Gvir  is  also supporting a separate bill  that  would
authorize the systematic execution of Palestinian prisoners in Israeli jails. It also does not
apply  to  Jews.  In  a  video  statement,  Ben-Gvir  said  that  Israel  should  be  able  to  kill
Palestinian prisoners with a “shot to the head.” He also recommended that Palestinian
prisoners be given just enough food to keep them alive until the execution law comes into
effect.

So, when it comes to human rights Israel lives in another parallel universe where there is
one set of rules for Jews and other for gentiles. Perhaps the easily visible brutality evident in
the recent Netanyahu speech to Congress coupled with stories like that out of Sde Teiman
and the daily horror inflicted on the Gazans will  bring about some kind of wake-up for the
American public, which has been heavily propagandized and continues to believe in the
myth of the perpetual victimhood of the Jewish people. The real victims of the “miracle of
Israel”  are  those  in  western  countries  that  the  Jewish  diaspora  continues  to  buy  and
manipulate as well as the poor Palestinians who are forced to live under a form of daily
repression and humiliation that is almost unimaginable.

*
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